

Papua New Guinea Church Partnership St Andrew's House 16 Tavistock Crescent London W11 1AP

Tel: 020 7313 3918

Email: pngcpoffice@gmail.com

Web: pngcp.co.uk

CIO no. 1178290

## **Dear Friends and Supporters,**

I am delighted to share with you the latest edition of our Newsletter. Inside, you will find updates from the Modawa Institute (formerly Newton College), highlights from the recent visit to Papua New Guinea by the Secretary General of the Anglican Communion and news from across the Province.

Two upcoming events are especially worth noting. On **Saturday**, **15th November**, we will host our **Supporters' Day** at the Anglican Communion Office in London. This Day will also feature the **launch of the new book** *Memories of Papua New Guinea* - a flyer with further details is included with this letter. We will be welcoming **Bishop Reginald Makele** (New Guinea Islands) and **Bishop John Dubabagi** (Dogura) to Supporters' Day. We hope to see many of you there to meet with the bishops.

Looking ahead, I write in anticipation of the upcoming **Partners' Meeting in Port Moresby this September**. Bishop Peter Ramsden and I will attend alongside colleagues from the Diocese of Norwich, representing the British Isles 'strand' of the Anglican Church's overseas partners. Our presence is a powerful reminder of the unity and mission of the Anglican Communion, rooted in Canterbury, and the promulgation the Gospel in the third decade of the twenty first century. As we continue to pray for the Church in Papua New Guinea, we are strengthened by the knowledge that they, in turn, are praying for us.

I hope you enjoy reading this edition of the Newsletter and are encouraged to share the stories and work of the Anglican Church in Papua New Guinea with others.

With sincere thanks and warm wishes,

William Spooner - Chair, August 2025